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In February of last year, we gathered together 
for the Lummi Island Heritage Trust’s annual 
meeting. It was my first annual meeting, 
and the first one our new staff experienced 
together. It was also the first time the LIHT 
community had been able to celebrate the 
year’s accomplishments, inside and in 
person, since 2020. Being together in the same 
room, sharing our plans and passion for the 
place we are all lucky enough to call home, 
inspired us in a way that has stayed with 
us. It kindled our energy and deepened our 
commitment to do the meaningful, valuable, 
and lasting conservation and restoration 
work that our community believes in.  

It also drove home the realization that LIHT’s mission, priorities, and goals 
broadly align with the personal priorities held by all of you. It left me feeling 
deeply grateful – for being able to conserve, care for, and connect to the land that 
is entrusted to us, for the spectacular place we are working together to protect, 
and for you, the community of members and supporters, who have sustained our 
work for more than 25 years.

For many years, supporters like you have provided the invaluable resources, 
courage, and vision that have enabled us to enact our long-term goals and to seize 
the exciting opportunities that occasionally arise, such as acquiring Reflection 
Woods. That significant acquisition was only possible because so many of you had 
supported LIHT for so many years. Without those resources and the commitment 
that had raised them, we could not have been nimble enough to assemble an offer. 
We would have lost that land, with its stands of old growth and rare wildflowers, 
to an off-island logging company. Acquiring Reflection Woods depleted that fund, 
and today, as we survey the island’s threats and transitions, the need to refill those 
coffers has a particular urgency. In order to be ready to act the next time such an 
opportunity arises, replacing those resources is one of our biggest priorities in 2024. 

Replenishing our acquisition fund also allows us to deepen our investment in 
one of the best climate technologies we have: conserving land. Continuing to 
protect this beautiful place keeps our water clean, supports wildlife, and makes 
us happier and healthier. It makes us more resilient, and it safeguards the carbon 
that the majestic trees around us have sequestered for centuries. We may be blips 
in planetary time, but what we do in this time matters to those who will come 
after us. We have already done so much together in our 25 years to protect many 
important natural places that keep our ecosystems intact. I invite you to join me in 
celebrating all of the wonderful things you’ve made possible and to work with us 
to meet the challenges ahead.
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Community Forest

If there is a more inspiring way to spend a 
weekend than planting 800 tiny trees with 
neighbors and friends to restore a spectacular 
place, we haven’t heard about it. What 
we saw last spring was our community’s 
commitment to helping a beloved place to 
heal. Thanks to each and every one of you 
who drove a spade into that hard earth to 
help us plant a forest. Special thanks to the 
Whatcom Million Trees Project for their 
commitment, enthusiasm, and muscle.

Grow Another Row

We successfully piloted Grow Another Row 
this year, a program funded by the Whatcom 
Community Foundation, that allowed us 
to work with generous island gardeners 
who grew extra produce to share with their 
island neighbors. By working with the 
Ferndale Food Bank, the Beach School, and 
the Lummi Island Congregational Church, 
we distributed fresh produce to an average 
of 19 households for 19 weeks, a cooperative 
venture in building our community’s 
resilience.

Hey, Hummer!

We hosted a series of educational talks and 
workshops in 2023. One of our favorites 
featured North Cascades Audubon Society’s 
Chris Brewer and her presentation on the 
mighty hummingbird! With their show-
stopping acrobatics, ability to fly backwards, 
and understated rumbling arrivals, we 
learned a lot about hummingbirds – the 
ones that make the arduous 2,700-mile solo 
migration and the ones that share our island 
ecosystem all year. Programs like this help us 
fulfill our mission to educate our community 
about the wonderful creatures around us.
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Forest Fest

On a splendid Saturday in July, we re-
launched our community picnic, Forest Fest, 
and spent a sunny afternoon eating burgers 
and hot dogs, listening to Queens Bluegrass, 
creating art and getting temporarily tattooed, 
pining after pies, and hanging out in the 
gorgeous Otto Meadow. We also got to thank 
Paul Davis for keeping the meadow beautiful 
by mowing it summer after summer for so 
many years. And we were thrilled to thank 
all of you for the love, support, and passion 
you’ve fed into LIHT for 25 years. You’re the 
best!

The Mighty Betties

It’s no secret that our stewardship manager, 
Jamie Hedrick, has a tendency to get carried 
away with his work. This was the story one 
Saturday in July when the mighty Bellingham 
Roller Betties came out to cut a new trail 
through Reflection Woods. The Betties are 
a force on the roller derby track and they’re 
equally formidable in the forest! In fact, they 
made so much progress through some very 
tough terrain that we anticipate we’ll be able 
to open a new hiking trail this summer!

The Opening

Aiston has finally opened, the culmination of 
a years-long effort that began with a vision 
that was executed by so many of you. The 
opening was a huge accomplishment, one 
that gives our community shoreline access, 
new hiking trails, and an awe-inspiring 
view. We hope it also affirms both our ability 
to work together and the importance of 
ambition. Aiston will continue to serve as a 
reminder that through determination and 
effort, we can heal what has been damaged.
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Traditions and Tidings

Thanks to a group of volunteers led by LIHT 
Board Member Mary Ross, LIHT once again 
helped the island celebrate the winter holiday 
season by handmaking wreaths and selling 
them as a fundraiser. The wreaths are made 
from the munificent island greenery either 
donated by islanders or carefully selected 
from our preserves. Volunteers then artfully 
design the wreath each family has ordered.  
We are incredibly grateful for our talented 
volunteers, and to be part of celebrating the 
season.

Phenomenal Fungi

The glorious autumn rains made the Heritage 
Trust’s annual Mushroom Foray a particular 
success this year. A large contingent of 
islanders was joined by volunteers from 
the Northwest Mushroomers Association 
who set out to collect and identify 
mushroom samples from the four Heritage 
Trust Preserves. As often happens, it was 
staggering to see the diversity of species 
found on a relatively small island tumbled 
across a table and satisfying to see them 
identified and categorized.

Explore the Outdoors

We had a great crew this year for Nature 
Explorers, our environmental education 
program for kids between six and twelve. 
What a blast we had together! Where else 
but Lummi Island could we have such stellar 
and accomplished volunteers lead our kids 
on educational outings that achieve a perfect 
balance of play, exploration, and games in 
LIHT’s preserves. We were also lucky to be 
able to spend a session learning at Full Bloom 
Farm.
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Small Forest, Big Impact

How can a small land trust on a small island make a difference in fighting 
climate change? 

We know that trees in forests grow by taking carbon dioxide from the 
air. We also know that carbon dioxide has increased to levels in the 
atmosphere not seen for tens of thousands of years. This extra carbon 
dioxide is causing the earth’s temperature to rise, its glaciers to melt, and 
its oceans to become more acidic. Our island forests can play an important 
role in drawing down that extra CO2. 

The Lummi Island Heritage Trust has conducted two forest inventories, 
one at the Otto Preserve in 2019, and one completed last year  at Reflection 
Woods, our new 120-acre addition to the Aiston Preserve. Both of these 
forests are entering their peak years for carbon sequestration and will 
continue to store carbon in their trunks, branches, and roots for decades 
to come.

The inventory brought together a number of volunteers, all of whom had 
scientific expertise in disciplines as diverse as biology, botany, forestry, 
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geology, geography, environmental science, and physics. We surveyed 
219 trees in 34 separate plots, taking measurements that included tree 
diameter and height when feasible. To determine tree ages, we took 
increment cores from over 40 trees. This forest was last logged in the 1940s 
and 50s. Although most trees were 75 to 80 years old, we found some trees 
that have been growing for over 300 years. 

We used statistical methods to determine how many trees per acre were 
in the entire Reflection Woods forest. From there we were able to calculate 
the weight of the biological material, or biomass, in the trees and how 
much carbon dioxide these trees could remove from the air.

Trees in Reflection Woods absorb 27,426 pounds of CO2/acre/year - that’s 
a whopping 9,133 pounds of CO2 absorbed every day or more than three 
million pounds/year across the forest’s 120 acres!  This forest also releases 
6,640 pounds of precious oxygen each and every day, which allows all of 
us to breathe easier. Without a doubt, Reflection Woods is truly a “working 
forest!”

For comparison, the Whatcom Chief burns about 60,000 gallons of diesel 
fuel per year, putting about 3,600 pounds of CO2 into the air daily. 

Our finalized forest inventory report will come out soon and we will use 
it to help us better understand the role the forests on our small island can 
play in ensuring a healthy future for people and wildlife. 
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2023 Financial Overview

The close of 2023 finds the Trust ready to acknowledge the year’s 
achievements and prepared for the challenges of the coming years.

The Trust was successful in achieving program goals set for the year, and 
did so in close adherence to the year’s budget. As anticipated, completing 
several aspects of the restoration at the Aiston Preserve required dipping 
significantly into the Trust’s financial reserves to close the gap between 
grant funding and final restoration expense. In spite of those expenditures, 
we end the year financially stronger with an increase to Net Assets of over 
$300,000 as a consequence of stock market gains, grant funding, and the 
generosity of donors and supporters of the Trust.

Purchase of the Reflection Woods property in 2022 was possible because 
of the strong cash position of the Trust at that time. While the Trust’s net 
assets did not decrease with that purchase, the Trust’s liquidity did. As we 
enter 2024, we look ahead to a year of strengthening our cash reserves so 
that if and when additional opportunities to protect more land occur, we 
will be able to take advantage of those opportunities. The Trust continues 
to appreciate the support of the community as it joins us in that effort.

Land Acquisition & Stewardship Funds

Cash, Reserves, Pledges, Legacy Endowment

Liabilities

Land & Conservation Easements

Total Liabilities & Equity

$10M

$2M

$4M

$6M

$8M

$0
2021 2022 2023

$12M



Lummi Island Heritage Trust’s investments are actively managed by Trillium Asset Management, 
LLC. The financial statements for 2023 will be reviewed in 2024.

2023 Revenue
$1,404,323

2023 Expenses
$1,090,997

21% 
Investments

$287,349

38% Grants
$530,934

26% 
Contributions

$369,428

15% Income
$216,612

88% Conservation, 
Restoration, Stewardship, 

Education Programs  
$962,716

2% Fundraising
$15,772

10% 
Operations $112,509



Your financial support makes our work possible. Your donations propel everything 
we do to protect the wild places, natural environment, and extraordinary beauty 
of Lummi Island. This list represents donors who made financial and in-kind gifts 
during 2023. If you discover that we have made an error, please contact us at 360-
758-7997 or admin@liht.org, so that we may make the correction.

Thank You! 

Rainier Aliment • Luther Allen • Amazon Smile Foundation • Bob & Julie Anderson • 
Anonymous (6) • Andrew & Deidre Ashmore • Martha Avery • Kate Baker • Dennis & 
Nina Barry • Mary Barstow • Kurt & Kela Baumgart • Jonas Bean • Bellingham Roller 
Betties • Jennifer Bennett • Carol Bennion • Ola & Aslaug Bergsholm • John Bethune 
& Cheryl Spector • Erik Birkeland & Jeffrey Cook • Patty Blake • Rhayma Blake & 
Rodger Prestiy • Anne Bonaparte & Judd Williams • Gary & Barbara Boulanger • 
Ardrey Bounds & Donna Williams • Jim & Elizabeth Boyle • Adam & Kirstin Brauch 
• Grace Briskey & Dave McAdams • Ginny Broadhurst • Barbara Brock • Emily 
Bromley & Dan Coolidge • Sara Brooke Benjamin & Keith Doran • Kenneth Brookner 
& Valerie See • Guy Brooks & Laurie Shierk • William Bruns • Victor & Tara Burgett 

• Nancy Burnett • Judy Bush • 
Eleanor Ann Bustanoby-Keane 
Foundation • Alice Byers • 
Grace & Sydney Byers • Trisha 
& Michael Cahill • Rebekah 
Calvert • Margaret & Steve 
Cameron • Pete Cameron 
• Carolyn Canterman • 
David Canterman & Laurie 
Hawkins • Kelsey & David 
Capps • Ann-Marie Carlson • 
Vance Carver • Casey Family 
Programs • Edward Chasteney 
& Maureen Sullivan • Amy 
Chookiatsirichai • Jill Clark & 

Walt Burkett • Thurid Clark • James & Kathleen Coats • Patricia & Douglas Coe • 
Kimberly Colwell • Clea Costa • Scott & Lisa Coughlin • Randy & Catherine Cousineau 
• Jerry & Becky Crawford • Joan & Roger Crouse • Erik & Cynthia Dahlstrom • 
David & Tanna Davenport • Paul Davis • Lynn Dee & Robert Jones • Deborah & 
Gary DeFilippo • Jennifer Deger • Mary Dick • Dawn Dietrich & Bill Stopoulos • Jane 
Dieveney-Hinkle • Dan & Heidi Dittrich • DocuSign • Mike Donnelly & Kathy Jones 



• Lorraine Dukes • Sandra & Peter Earle • ELM Electric • William Enoch • Renee & 
Rolf Erickson • Jill Ericsson • Lindsey Escalante & Juan Gonzalez • Paola Falcon • 
Fidelity Charitable • Marcia Ford • Deborah Forgays • Scott & Molly Forman • Annie 
& Axel Franzmann • 
Fred Meyer Community 
Rewards • James & 
Barbara Frederick • 
Karen Freeman • Robert 
Freeman • Danit Fried 
• Jennifer Freimund & 
Bob Lammert • Yoav 
& Robin Gal • The 
Bill & Melinda Gates 
Foundation • George 
& Christine Gerhold • 
Anne Gibert • Brian & 
Holly Giffin • Ginger 
Labs • Give Lively • 
Marielle Glasse • Jennifer & Theo Gold • Frances Goldman • John Goodfellow • Janet 
Granger • Roger & Helen Granger • Greater Cincinnati Foundation • Christine Green 
• Benjamin Gregg • Joshua Gregg • Richard & Meng Grimshaw • Gale & Michael 
Gropp • Antonia Gschwend • Martin & Gail Haines • Aaron & Susan Hakeman • 

Lucinda Hall & Steven Wilcox • 
Richard Hall • Ryan & Kimberly 
Hamilton • Michael & Wendy 
Hammes • Ria Harboe • Becky Hardey 
• Paula & Dave Hardman • David & 
Kier Hartwig • Randy Hathaway • 
Rachelle Herdman • Susan Herring • 
Jim Hewitson & Kathy Kaitis • Gerry 
Hildebrand • Charles Hilsinger & Kay 
Evey • Peter & Mary-Ellen Hodges 
• Art Hohl • Janice Holmes & Dave 
Thorn • Richard Howland • Malcolm 
& Bobbie Hutchings • Susan Hutton 
& Michael Byers • Ramnika Jain & 
Udayan Deshpande • Ryan & Christina 
Jepperson • Kenneth Johnson & 
Cynthia Curtis • Kevin Jones & 



Mary Boire • Roger Jones 
• Kim Jons • Scott Josiah & 
Debbi Barnes-Josiah • Karen 
Kaufmann • John & Gail Kelly 
• David & Susan Lee Kertis • 
Eileen Kiera & Jack Duffy • 
Elizabeth Kilanowski & Bert 
Rubash • Irene Kilanowski • 
Margaret & Steven Kimberley 
• Barbara & Tobey King • 
David King & Patricia Keene 
• Dale & Cheryll Kinsley • 
Janeen Klinger • Steven Kluge 
• John Koleda • Teresa Kottcamp • Larry Kreisman • Kate Lamb • Bev Landerholm 
• Rob Landerholm • Carol Landt & Marco Hubert • Lyndsey & Brett Lange • Buffy 
Lapof & Jerry Brown • David Lapof • Lew & Shari Lapof • Emma Larson • Gene & 
Peg Larson • Simon Lawrance • Wynne & Bill Lee • Peter & Sally Letchworth • John 
Leusner • Rapid Lewis • Tony Lewis & Heidi Krilanovich • Konrad Liegel • Micaela 
Lieseke • Lighthouse Roasters • Doug & Att Lilyroth • Kelli Linville & Will Roehl • 
David & Sharon Loeppky • Julia Lorensen • Ray Louis & Elizabeth Walukas • Jim & 
Colleen Lourie • Suzanne & Tim Lucy • Lummi Island Realty LLC • Chris Lutz & 

Margaret O’Halloran • April 
Lynn • Laura Mack • Jonathan 
& Whitney Madison • Anne 
Madsen-Boydstun • Kathleen 
Magnuson • Albert & Sheila 
Marshall • Christopher & 
Jacqueline Marshall • Mark 
& Elisabeth Marshall • Mary 
Marshall • Catherine Maxson 
& Greg Lewis • Buck McAdoo 
• Colleen McCrory • Tim 
& Marcia McEvoy • Karen 
McFadden • Carol McKinney 
• Carol Meetze • Arria Merrill 
• Meg Metzger • Microsoft 

Matching Gifts Program • Kelsea Mihok • Richard & Gayle Mitterer • Meredith 
Moench • Ruth & Narayan Mohanram • Ted Mork • Robert & Marilyn Morse • 
Kellan Moss • Joan & Mike Moye • Richard & Phyllis Muehlhausen • Jan Natale • 

D
A

L 
N

EI
TZ

EL



Kathleen Neece • Dal Neitzel & Kathy Haven • James Nelson • Rose Nerad • 
Rebecca Nesbit • Karen Neubauer & Bob Kandiko • John Nickell • Christopher Noell 
& Maryanne Godfrey • Northwest Plumbing Services, Inc. • Northwest Propane • 
Robin & Ian O’Callaghan • Karin Ogren • Thomas Ogren • Doug & Marsha Okland • 
Claudia Olejniczak • Ayaka Ono • Patricia Otto • Anne Petersen & Charlie Warzel • 
Jyl Peterson • Lynn Peterson & Hugh Lewis • Richard Petrick • Jo Ann & Tom Philpot 
• Robert & Susan Plumb • Mary & Fred Pneuman • Gary & Nicky Poole • Olivia 
Poole • Rhianna Poole • RAM Construction • Myra Ramos & Ben Rogers • Beth & Joe 
Randall • Rebecca Rettmer & Bert Sagara • Stuart Rich & Lisa Wochos • Reed College 
• Scott Roberts & Nancy Teel • Timothy Robison & Sandra Clavero • Carlos & Dawn 
Rolon • Jim & Mary Ross • Larry & Joanie Roteman • Salish Center for Sustainable 
Fishing Methods • SALT & LIGHT Consulting • Stephan Schneider & Michele 
Morrissey • Gwen Schnurman • Eric Schreiber • Schwab Charitable • Ed & Helen 
Scott • Alexandra Seros 
• Janine Shaw & Dan 
Ohms • Michael & 
Jennie Sheaffer • Linda & 
Mark Sheek • Catherine 
Shornick • Abbie Silvers 
• Nancy Simmerman 
• David Shulman & 
Smadar Friedlander • 
Derek Smith & Kellie 
Dale • Mary & Doug 
Smith • Patricia Smith • 
Randy & Linda Smith • 
Richard & Mayumi Smith 
• Robert Smith • Carole Sorenson • Bobbi & Doug Southworth • Louise Spector • 
Marjorie Spiel • Nancy & John Steere • Helen Stocker • Darol Streib • Ron & Liz 
Stumpf • Art & Karen Thomas • Jay & Joyce Thomas • Jim & Judy Thomas • Gamin 
Thomason & Glenn Corey • Erin Thompson • Lily Thompson • Susan Thompson • 
Kevin Thornton • Lynette & Garth Thurber • Tisbest Philanthropy • Kim & Vince 
Tisovec • Eugene Trautmann • Phil Trautmann • Dannon Traxler & Mathew Sims • 
Loch & Susan Trimingham • Paul Upton • Donna Vaccarino • Vanguard Charitable 
• Elizabeth Vennos • Glenn & Celene Voyles • Glenn & Ellen Voyles • Henry & 
Danielle Walters • Judith & Mark Wehmeyer • Jade Weston • Whatcom Community 
Foundation • Brett Whitney • John Wiggins • Laura Winds • Christine Woodward 
• Helen Worden • Bruce Wynn & Karen Rotko-Wynn • YourCause - The Blackbaud 
Giving Fund • Lynne & Andrew Yurovchak 
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Joe Anderson • Keith Anderson • Joe Arnett • Mary Barstow • Lorraine Batra • Pat 
Beaton • Darlene Beckett • Woody & Jennifer Bernard • Sean Berry • John Bethune 
& Cheryl Spector • Bellingham Roller Betties • Owen Bettis • Mary Boire • Anne 
Bonaparte & Judd Williams • Sam Bowman • Jim Boyle • Chris Brewer • Barbara 
Brock • Guy Brooks & Laurie Shierk • Lisa Kremer Brown • Kathy & Nina Buford • 
Judy Bush • David Canterman & Laurie Hawkins • Trish Cary • Edward Chasteney 
& Maureen Sullivan • Lauren Christensen • Thurid Clark • Tristan Co • Cassa Cole • 
Isaac Colgan & Bremyhr MacLaren • Lane Davis-Coury • Jerry & Becky Crawford • 
Lynn Dee • Leslie Dempsey • Dawn Dietrich & Bill Stopoulos • Brent & Ruth Droullard 
• Peter Earle • William Enoch • Molly Forman • Annie Franzmann • Carrie Garde & 
John Tolomei • Kathy Geppner • Christine Green • Molly Harding • Trish Harding • 
Linda Hayes • Alika Herreshoff • Daniel Herreshoff • Art Hohl • Bobbie Hutchings • 
Susan Hutton & Michael Byers • Kathy Imlay • Bruce Jensen • Doug Johnson • Scott 
Josiah & Debbi Barnes-Josiah • Reena Kawal • Joan Keiper • Eileen Kiera • William 
& Karin Kelley • Elizabeth Kilanowski & Bert Rubash • Irene Kilanowski • Barbara & 

Tobey King • Martin Kmiecik • Michael 
& Carolyn Kmiecik • Elizabeth Labadie 
• Thomas Langley & Maria Cook • Buffy 
Lapof • Kevin Jones • Julia Lorensen • 
Ed Lowe & Pam Gould • Steve & Gayle 
Lurenz • Elisabeth Marshall • Olivia 
Marshall • Rich McConnell • Carol 
McKinney • Arria Merrill • Eli Miller 
• Gayle Mitterer • Meredith Moench • 
Peter Morgan & Jesse Powell • Ted Mork 
• Byron Moye • Joan & Mike Moye • 
Nancy Neil • Dal Neitzel • Tom O’Brien 

• Charles Papish • David Parker & Pamela Padgett • Jo Ann & Tom Philpot • Jane 
Place • Beth & Joe Randall • Rebecca Rettmer • Fred Rhoades • Robin Richardson • 
Barbara Richey • Carrie Robins • Lindy & Alan Rosen • Jim & Mary Ross • Stephan 
Schneider • Janine Shaw & Dan Ohms • Linda & Mark Sheek • Catherine Shornick 
• Ethan Shuler • David Shulman & Smadar Friedlander • Randy & Linda Smith • 
Noble Smith & Kendra Schmiedeskamp • Quincy & Shery Snow • Victoria Souze • 
Kim & Vince Tisovec • Dave Thorn • Billie Tomasek • Loch & Susan Trimingham • 
Parker Upton • Paul Upton • Angela Van De Mark • Glenn & Ellen Voyles • Whatcom 
Million Trees Project • Kay Wilson • Ginny Winfield

We wish to express our heartfelt thanks 
to the following people who donated their time and skills to help us carry out our 
mission this year.
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Chuck Antholt • Clark Blake • Karin Ahlstrom Bean • Anne Bonaparte & Judd 
Williams • Jan Bonaparte • Margaret & Jack Bethune • Kirstin & Adam Brauch • Pete 
Cameron • Lauren Christensen • Susan Conrad • Christine Morton & Megan Crouse 
• R. Montag, Daesener Families • Susan Dickinson • Wayne Dodge • Constance 
Drake • Conservation Ecology • Lorain & Nyleptha Ford • Charles Allison (Bud) 
Granger • Melzar & Lucy Granger • Louis Green • Ben Gregg • Joshua Gregg • Polly 
& Carl Hanson • Nancy (Granger) Keaton & Sally (Granger) Hudson • Susan Hutton 
• Howard & Helen Jones • Tom Kennedy • Margie & Steve Kimberley • Ben Kuiken • 
Alf Lonseth • Al & Sheila Marshall • Phil McKinney • Mother Nature & her children • 
Mike & Joan Moye • Dave Nerad • Jan Power • Gina Marshall-Reed • Linda & Mark 
Sheek • Joanne Shierk & Judy Nelson • Dan Ohms • Lila, Abigail & Mia Perry • Nick 
Saling • Mark Schneicke • Nancy Simmerman • Craig Smith • Doug Southworth • 
Ben Rogers • Karen Trautmann • Robin Vaccarino • Paul Washington • Norm Wolf

Memorial and Honorary Gifts  
Generous gifts were made in tribute to the following individuals and families:

*indicates deceased Heritage Circle members

Anonymous (3) • Bob & Julie Anderson • Karin Ahlstrom Bean* • Pete Cameron* • 
Leslie Comstock* • Megan Crouse & Chris Morton • Paul Davis • Lorraine Dukes • 
Bob Fodor* • Warren Jamison* • Scott Josiah & Debbi Barnes-Josiah • Bob & Colleen 
MacGilchrist • Ted Mork • Lyne Morris* • Rebecca Rettmer • Bert Rubash & Elizabeth 
Kilanowski • Stephan Schneider • Linda Sheek • Nancy Simmerman • Mary Smith* 
• Glenn & Ellen Voyles  	

Heritage Circle
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The following individuals have included the Heritage Trust in their estate plans. 
Their planned gifts will help us preserve land on Lummi Island in perpetuity. We 
are deeply grateful. If you have included the Heritage Trust in your estate plans, 
please let us know so that we may thank you during your lifetime. 
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